Minutes of the Faculty Assembly

August 17, 2012
The Asbury University Faculty Assembly convened at 9:00 on Friday, August 17, 2012 in Bennett-Bernard.  The meeting was opened with devotions and prayer.

The minutes from the last meeting were approved.

Administrative Reports
Greg Swanson gave a report from the Office of Institutional Advancement.  Giving has increased each year since 2008, including 2011-2012.  Among the revenue was a grant for education programs from the Margaret Cargill Foundation.  A new peer-to-peer alumni solicitation program and several other new initiatives are underway.
Glenn Hamilton reported on the summer projects on campus that included work on Jewell Walk, Trustees Hall, Morrison Hall, Hughes Auditorium, Corbitt Hall, the Miller Communication Arts Building, the Student Center, and Johnson Cafeteria.
Kathryn Hendershot reminded the faculty about some facts about Asbury’s Cross Cultural Experience Program.
Mark Troyer gave an update on enrollment.  Traditional undergraduate enrollment is up about 7%.  The numbers from other programs are also up.  Total enrollment stands at around 1700.
Bill Hall reported on the 2012-2013 Asbury University Bulletins, the new Foundational Course requirement sheet, the new course evaluation system, and the mandatory attendance policy.
President Gray introduced Doug Wilcoxson from Student Development.  Doug thanked the faculty and gave a brief overview of his vision for building community.
Announcements 

Academic Convocation will be Monday, August 20.




The meeting was adjourned at 10:30.
Respectfully Submitted,

Devin Brown

Faculty Secretary
